

## February Minutes 2020

1. Open at 6:40
2. Readings
3. Introductions : Les ASC chair, Faye vice chair, Macky- freedom Friday, Arash -beltline and PR, Ron literature, Amber - GSR living clean, Tim – member, Gina Just for Today and alt RCM, Troy RCM, Chris - ripple affect, Cody – member, Dave GSR Life Happens, Tim GSR Pathway to Serenity, Alex – GSR Night Vision, Brent GSR More will be Revealed, Jen – Queerly Clean, Stepping into Recovery and Convention, Joel Activities, Liam GSR Swinging into Recovery, Taylor, Wendy – Free to Be, Shane – Treasurer, Dan MIR
4. Admin Reports
  - Chair – bills are paid
  - Vice Chair- stepping down due to health issues, area inventory questions
  - Secretary
  - Treasurer
  - RCM - CAR Report at 10AM
5. Sub Committee Reports
  - Activities – all upcoming events are fundraisers for convention
  - Literature -
  - H&I - None
  - Public Relations – PR Workshop, Phone database of interested members, Teacher convention
  - Convention – Met 4 times, 9 members, most positions filled, looking for volunteers
6. Beltline – May not be moving location
  - Living Clean – Needs home group members
  - Just for Today – April 13 potluck, fellowship after the meeting
  - Ripple Effect - \$150 contribution, changing meeting time to 1pm
  - Pathway to Serenity - \$150 contribution and paying literature bill
  - More will be Revealed – looking for members/support
  - Stepping into Recovery - \$71 contribution
  - Queerly Clean – new location
7. Discussion
  - Yellow Pages
  - Outsourcing web servant/rebuild
  - P & P hard copies for GSR's and copies for ASC: to print 6 copies of P&P and entry level package. Les to add date to current P&P. Put new items at red until the end of the year, change print to black.

- Why aren't there ADM meetings happening every 4 months as per the P&P? ADM meetings were taken out in 2016 but reports were supposed to get made 24hr before area. Taking back to groups to remove ADM meeting before ASC (4.7.1 in P&P).
- Bring back to groups "What decisions are able to be voted on with GSR's without bringing it back to groups. "
- Who is responsible for Newsletter. We need some representation? Where should it be apart of? Lit, Activities?
- Region will give money to area in march
- Back to groups : Are the groups okay with ASC supplying Started kits – \$32.45 (starter kit, basic text, readings)
- The cloud- the ASC documents. If we can't get them, the P&P much be changed.
- How peoples names come up on google via searching
- Yes on ASC inventory

## 7. Elections - Chris A for Outreach chair